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MAY 31, 2015

Log onto Faith’s website www.faithlutheranokemos.org 24/7 to get updates
SUNDAY ANNOUNCEMENTS DEADLINE: TUESDAY EACH WEEK

Submit toRita at rbarry@faithlutheranokemos.org

AUGUST NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: JULY 20th

Submit to Rich at faith@mathwhiz.org

ALTAR FLOWER DEDICATION        
Today’s altar flowers are given to the glory of God by Deb Borton-McDonough in celebration of Bruce Williams and the members of the Chancel and Bell Choirs, Faith Chorale and Flutes of Faith.


PRAYERS OF INTERCESSION

Please lift up in prayer this week:

( Members—Lowell Barricklow, Dale and Mavis Halvorson, Susan Heft, 

    Ken Kleimola, John McPhail, Ellen Milne and Rose Marie Nawrock

( Friends and family—Chris Cotter, Virginia Gerard, Heather, 

    Dick and Lil Jennings and Sharon Schultz
( Our mission  partner congregation(Lansing Redeemer Lutheran Church

( Those in military service(Melody Baker, Jon Schoepf, 

    Adam Wright and Lani Yearicks
( Lutheran Social Services of Michigan children who seek adoption—

    Damon, Nishawn, Dylan and Ashley.
NORTH/WEST LOWER MICHIGAN SYNOD PRAYER PARTNER

As Jesus calls us to be one, even as he and the Father are one, please include

Interim Pastor Paul Krupinski and the congregation of Bread of Life Lutheran Church in Hudsonville in your prayers of intercession this week. Also this week please lift up in prayer the Presbyterian Church/Michigan locations, especially General Presbyter Rev. Dr. John Best, Lake Michigan Presbytery and Executive Rev. Dr. Allen Timm, Detroit Presbytery. 

FINANCIAL UPDATE

Week of May 24:



Year-to-date as of April 30:

General giving

$1,673.00
Income

$  67,525.20

Loose cash

       30.00
Expenses
    84,285.39
World Hunger

       70.00
Net Income
$(16,760.19)

Youth


       10.00
Does not include the Transfor-

Lugnuts


     495.00
mation Fund budgeted figures

Capital Repairs

         5.00
and no monies from the fund

Flowers


       50.00
have yet to be allocated.



Total
$2,333.00
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THANK YOU. . .




Deb; Bruce; Chancel Choir, Bell Choir, 




Faith Chorale and Flutes of Faith 




members; vocalists and instrumentalists for the beautiful music on Sunday mornings, for your dedication in attending rehearsals, for inspiring us to lift our hearts, minds and voices in singing praises to our Lord!
 
ADULT STUDY AND FELLOWSHIP  OPPORTUNITIES
<EVERYONE>

Tuesdays

12:00pm Lunch lectionary study

Pastor Ellen invites you to join her at 12:00pm each Tuesday for a casual lunch and a preview of the upcoming Sunday’s lectionary (series of Scripture readings for worship). Drop in as often as you are able and feel free to bring your own brown bag or carry-out lunch.

Tuesdays
6:30pm Pub lectionary study

Pastor Ellen invites you to join her at Buddies Pub & Grill, 1937 West Grand River, Okemos for a preview of the upcoming Sunday’s lectionary. Drop in as often as you are able.
_______________
<MEN>
Men’s study meets at 7:30am each Wednesday morning in the library. 
They use the week’s lectionary as the basis for their discussions.
_______________
<WOMEN>
The next women’s study TBD. For discussion, they use the study series from the Women of the ELCA gather magazine.

SOCIAL JUSTICE GROUP GATHERING
            Today at 10:30am
Today Pastor Ellen is hosting a Social Justice Group Gathering after this morning’s worship service. We will discuss various ways in which we can better live into God’s dream of justice for the world, both locally and globally. Please bring your coffee and snack and join us!

MAY CARING COMMITTEE MISSION
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Young adults, families and refugees beginning a new life are in need of the supplies to help them successfully achieve this goal. Please help them by participating in our STOCK THE KITCHEN DRIVE. We are coordinating this service project with the support of our Vacation Bible School program in June. They will also be asked to bring items to stock the kitchen during the week-long VBS program. Items needed—Cooking utensils, wooden spoons, measuring spoons, spatulas, hot pads, oven mitts, measuring cups, mixing bowls, small baking dishes, cookie sheets, muffin pans, dish towels, and anything else that you can think of that is used in the kitchen. These items can be new or gently used.
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Faith Lutheran is back on the calendar at





Loaves and Fishes homeless shelter!!





Faith will be responsible for filling the two





volunteer spots (from 6-10pm) on the third





Sunday of each month.





If you are interested or would like to know





more about what this involves, please talk





to Gretchen Bills or Tammy Heilman.

It’s very easy, and just a few hours of your time 

can make a difference for others.

MAY STEWARDSHIP FOCUS—ELCA WORLD HUNGER
God richly provides for our daily bread—the earth can produce enough to feed everyone. Yet many still go hungry. Working alongside other organizations, ELCA World Hunger has already made a huge collective impact on hunger worldwide. But the rate of global progress against hunger is slowing in many of the world’s poorest communities. And here in the United States, one in six Americans aren’t always sure where their next meal is coming from. Many are forced to choose between paying for food and other basic necessities. There is more work to do here at home and around the world. And God invites us to participate and lead in this effort.
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PERU
Better potatoes mean brighter futures
Daisy Malchuca, age 10, lives with her

family high in the Andes Mountains of

Peru, where potatoes have long been a

dietary staple and source of income.

Over the last few decades, severe

weather and political unrest have led

many people to leave the high country,

taking their farming knowledge and

traditional practices with them. Many of the region’s native potato varieties were nearly lost as well. This meant food insecurity for famlies who depended on the potatoes as a source of food and income.

Working with our partner, Luthean World Relief, ELCA World Hunger is helping families in the region improve and increase their potato crops. Families have planted native varieties of potatoes and are cultivating them with organic methods, making for a better market price. What’s more, they’re learning earth-friendly ways to expand their fields so they can grow more.

Families are already seeing impressive increases in their potato yields—and they’re even beginning to export their crops. Their better incomes mean families can afford a more diverse and healthful diet, and they can save for their children’s education.

Daisy shows off her favorite potato varieties (including “Rosita,” the “little rose” variety, which is shaped a little like a flower) with a warm smile. Daisy and her family have a brighter future thanks to your support.
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         RETURN WORLD                           HUNGER BANKS
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FELLOWSHIP OPPORTUNITY: SIP ‘N STITCH              June 4th, 6-9pm


Do you crochet, knit, embroider, cross stitch, latch hook,



needlepoint, etc? If you do any of these listed or some



other activity that involves some type of fiber arts, we would 


like to invite you to Faith to sit and relax with friends while 


crafting your creations. There will be coffee and teas offered, 


but if you would like to bring some other beverages, please 


feel welcome to do so on that evening. Here are the scheduled dates—June 4th 6:-9:00pm, July 22nd 6-9:00pm and August 14th 6-9:00pm.

FILMS OF FAITH: “GRACE CARD” 
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7:00 P.M. ◊  FRIDAY ◊ JUNE 12TH

AT THE SCHULTZ RESIDENCE
SECOND THURSDAY EACH MONTH AT 11:30AM
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While some people receive care from paid





caregivers, most rely on unpaid assistance





from family members. Caregivers manage a





wide range of responsibilities and the 




challenges caregivers face can be physically





and emotionally draining.  On June 11th, 




Pastor Ellen and Helen Johnson will begin 




holding and facilitating an on-going Caregiver Support Group. This monthly group gathering will provide a safe place where concerns and challenges can be shared. 
SIXTY PLUS/MINUS FOLKS

 (no minimum or maximum age!)
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POTLUCK LUNCH AND PROGRAM

Wednesday, June 17, 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m.

Lower large fellowship room

“Seeing Beauty in God’s World 

through Tom’s Lens”

Along with many Faith “snowbirds,” Tom and Char

Rasmussen are back from their Florida winter home, 

all ready to share with us stories and stunning 

photographs from their recent adventures. (Tom sent some samples—you won’t be disappointed!)  Tom promises coverage of summer camp for the rich and famous at Camp Sagamor, digital photography on a historic ocean island, fall color and waterfalls in the north country and some of the ever-popular Florida bird photos.

Join us for lunch and a great program! Invite your friends! Sign up on the gathering area clipboard.

Looking ahead – Save the date: Wednesday, July 15

Let’s enjoy an informal lunch together at Coral Gables at 11:30 a.m. on July 15.

Those attending can then register their opinions about a lunch gathering for August 19? Alternate time? Coral Gables? New and different venue??

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENT
REDEEMER CHURCH ANNUAL FREE COMMUNITY PICNIC

Annual free community picnic will be held Thursday, June 18 from 6-8pm at Redeemer Church. Everyone is welcome to enjoy hot dogs and all the fixin’s at no cost. This is a time of food, fun and music.

Redeemer Church is located at 2727 West Holmes Road in Lansing (south of Mt. Hope, between Pleasant Grove and Catherine).

For more information, please contact the church office at 517-882-8000 or janhite@sbcglobal.net.  www.RedeemerLansing.com
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION AND YOUTH ANNOUNCEMENTS
PARISH EDUCATION COMMITTEE MEETING    

TODAY  ║ 10:45 a.m. ║ in the library

_______________

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

         Volunteers and Registration
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VBS is looking for volunteers ages sixth grade and beyond to

help during the week of June 15-19 from 9am-12:15pm.

The theme is “Everest.” The prep day will be on

Saturday, May 30th from 9am-3pm. 

Registration cards are available in the narthex to sign 

up your children ages preschool-fifth grade.

_______________

For our Youth Group
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Please keep bringing in empty returnable bottles and cans

WOULD YOU LIKE MORE INFORMATION about Faith’s Christian Education Program? If so, Melinda Schultz, Director of Christian Education and Youth Ministries, would be happy to talk with you about the many exciting activities and programs available for all ages. Please contact her at 349-0620 or mrsjas305@sbcglobal.net.

FLC CURRENT EVENTS
TODAY
Music Sunday



World Hunger offering—piggy banks due



10:30am
Social Justice Gathering 





in the lower large fellowship room



10:45am
Parish Education Committee meeting





in the library


TUES 
06/02
12:00pm

Lunch lectionary study





in Pastor Ellen’s office





Worship folder announcements deadline
WED
06/03
  7:30am 
Men’s study in the library



  9:30am

Quilting and LSSM ACTION 





in the parish house
  

THURS 06/04
  6:00pm

Sip ‘n Stitch 





in the lower large fellowship room

SUN
06/07
10:30am

Worship Committee meeting





in the library
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To make disciples for Jesus Christ. . .

. . .we Gather in faith for worship, prayer,

study and fellowship

. . .we Equip the people of God with a faith

that works in real life

. . .we Serve the world in the name of Jesus Christ
_______________

Faith’s email address 

faith@faithlutheranokemos.org

Websites

Faith Lutheran Church ≈ www.faithlutheranokemos.org
North/West Lower Michigan Synod ≈ www.mittensynod.org
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America ≈ www.elca.org
